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I strongly support renaming Gladys Park after Skid Row advocate
General Jeff (RIP). General Jeff Park will be a testament to his
work to improve the parks in Skid Row, from the basketball
courts, workout equipment, community events/programming, to
the formation of a Skid Row Park Advisory Board. I have worked
in Skid Row for decades and have witnessed (and participated in)
his numerous efforts. He also fought hard for Skid Row to have its
own voice and Neighborhood Council. This act will help to
amplify the voice of Skid Row and set a precedent for honoring
our community heroes through place making.



